


The Magic Valley area produces approximately 70% of the national production of rainbow
trout in the U.S. To our knowledge Clear Springs Foods, Inc. is the world’s largest
producer of plate size rainbow trout. The company currently markets approximately 25
million pounds (swimming weight equivalent) of a variety of food service and retail
products into the North American markets.

Food safety, resource sustainability and environmental responsibility are paramount in the
Clear Springs culture. The company has always provided only the highest quality and
safest products to our customers. The company has long participated in various programs
to ensure safe, high quality products and has operated under a Hazard Analysis Critical
Control Point (HACCP) plan for many years. This plan helps identify various points in our
production process where food safety issues could arise. The program is subject to
annual US Food and Drug Administration inspection. The company is committed to
sustainable resource use and environmental protection. Control is maintained over each
phase of the growth cycle and the processing of the rainbow trout, and is monitored under
a program designed to minimize the environmental footprint.

The foundation of the company’s past and future success Is the available water resource,
both quantity and quality. This unique resource message has historically been utilized to
communicate the positive food safety attributes of the company’s products to the market
place. Our web page (clearsprings.com) highlights the lead message — “Clear Springs
Foods — premium trout & seafood products from the world’s most pristine waters.” Further,
the quantity of water available to the farms diclates the annual production potential and
sales level of the company. The quality of the water received for fish production influences
the wholesomeness of the products and dictates the ability to culture and raise the trout for
future sales. Any degrading of the water quality or reduction of water flow results in a
reduction of production and sales for the company, thereby, reducing the value of the
company to the approximately 400 Clear Springs employee owner families.

Based upon my understanding of the mitigation altematives offered by the Groundwater
Districts, Clear Springs’ standard of quality and food safety assurances will be
jeopardized. Such alternatives are problematic for Clear Springs Foods to incorporate into

its operations.
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